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Message from your Chairman
Happy November, All
Firstly, on behalf of us all, a warm welcome goes to John and Lynne Mather, June Noyes and Sheila Eggleton who have joined our club since I last wrote to you.
Secondly, I hope that you will be able to attend our Presentation and AGM day on the 26th of this month. It will be good to celebrate our successes of 2023 and once again, you will have the opportunity to help steer the club through next year via the AGM discussion and election of committee officers.
Finally for this month, on behalf of us all, I must express thanks to four members for their fund raising efforts; Barry Davies and Teresa Burgess for their efforts in organising events in the last month and to Michelle White and Jo Warren for their ongoing operation of our fornightly bingo sessions.
Stay healthy and with kindest regards,
Simon

Committee news
Following our committee meeting on the 7th, here are a few messages for you:
1. There remain three vacancies on the committee for 2024 – Club Captain, Club Vice Captain and Competitions Secretary. Chris Knight has job descriptions for each so if you are prepared to help, please contact him in the first instance, ideally before the AGM.
1. Will all members, new and old, please familiarise themselves with the location of the medical supplies, defibrillator, fire alarm bell and fire exits. 
1. There are 23 lockers in the men’s changing room with just numbers 11, 14, 21 and 23 already reserved. If you would like to use one, after we have refurbished/decorated, please let Simon know so that he can allocate one to you – before you put a padlock on! Despite their location, anybody can reserve a locker.
1. Our Leicester Road side copse has been trimmed and made safer – our thanks go to Totally Trees who worked in some rather damp conditions.
1. An order has been placed to have the Hall Lane side hedge trimmed up over the winter as part of our general site maintenance programme.
1. An order has been placed to purchase a much-needed chemical sprayer for the green.
1. We have been successful in our initial advertising campaign, the club appearing in the Lutterworth & District Journal, the Swift Flash and the Gilmorton Newsletter. Keep an eye out in future editions.
1. The club constitution will be reviewed over the next weeks by a sub-group consisting of Simon Burgess, Chris Knight and Tony LaRosa. If you have any points you wish to raise, please contact one of the aforementioned.
1. If anybody has had a good experience and can recommend a suitable company for window replacement/patio door installation, please send the details to Simon Burgess.
1. The next committee meeting will be on the 5th of December at 7pm in the clubhouse, all welcome.
	
	


The Green, Clubhouse and surrounds
The green seems to be flourishing and all the hard work put in by the ‘green team’ and their helpers looks to be reaping rewards. The men’s changing rooms have been cleared and some filling in has been done. This will be ready for paint in the near future so watch out for a ‘call to paint’. Material is being chosen to create cushions for the benches therein. The ladies changing room will then be attacked to achieve a clean and fresh appearance in both.
We have a number of garden plots around the perimeter of the green that need owners! If you could look after one or more sections, please contact Simon in the first instance.
[bookmark: _Hlk148517131]Which leaves just the pétanque surrounds! Come on you pétanque players – don’t just leave it to others. Contact Simon or Nigel if you can do a bit!

Competitions
Nothing new to report pending future short mat and pétanque competitions.
 
Rugby World Cup Draw Results
The winner is Henry (South Africa) (£20) and the runner-up is Marion (New Zealand) (£5). Prizes will be ready for collection at our AGM.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Pétanque 
The winter pétanque doubles league starts on the 19th and is open to all. Friendly games continue on each Thursday and Sunday, starting at 10am. No need to book and no experience/equipment necessary – just come along and play! On the 17th of December, we hold the annual ‘Fur & Feathers’ charity event when teams from all over the county will be raising money for The Mental Health Foundation. A good opportunity to see more experienced players in action and pick up a few hints.
We hope to offer regular coaching sessions in the near future – probably on a once per month basis so that will be another chance to learn more about the game and practise under the watchful eye of county and national players.

Social & other news
The Bonus Ball Update
Hi, to all the eagle-eyed bonus ball players who noted there was no update from me in the last newsletter. Sadly, there is still no good news. The last 12 draws have given 10 unhelpful results. Be assured I am still checking. We now have 7 players on 4 numbers! Best wishes, H.
Bingo
Our fortnightly bingo sessions are proving very popular with meat and cash prizes on offer. These social events continue to add considerably to club funds whilst providing a fun night out for members and their family/friends. The 15th of December is a special date for your diary when Jo and Michelle run our Christmas Super Bingo event. Booking is essential! (contact Jo by phone: 07980 464917; or email: jowarren15@hotmail.co.uk)
Short Mat Bowling
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	Every Wednesday evening, our intrepid bowlers gather indoors to socialise, eat cake and some even try to perfect their ‘short mat’ bowling technique. No need to book; Tony and Tricia will make all welcome.



Quiz Night
Held on the 21st of October 3rd of November, this inaugural event proved to be a resounding success. Enjoyed by all 62 attendees (48 non-members) and despite some of the groans at the question setter, the night has provided a significant contribution to club funds. Hosted by Teresa Burgess and her team of volunteers (Nat, Brian and Chris), there is now talk of another to be held in the New Year, possibly in February so watch this space for further news. 
Games Night
Our first winter games night was held on the 21st of October. Under the auspices of Barry Davies, six teams battled it out for supremacy playing roller ball, table skittles and ‘devil among the tailors’.
The victorious team was captained imperiously by Garth Mitchell with a couple of ‘ringers’ brought in! Great fun for all and here is to the next one!
In-door bowls
Continues at Thornfield Bowls Club, Rugby, every Tuesday at 2pm. Please contact Ette Fairbrother on 01455 554207 or via WhatsApp beforehand if you want to attend.  
Racing
Despite the lack of interest in going to the dog racing at Towcester, this month’s social outing suggestion is that we try to organise a trip to horse racing. With local tracks at Leicester, Warwick, Stratford and Huntingdon on a regular basis, we could explore this activity. Let any committee member know if it appeals and we will come up with a proposal and costs.
Cyprus
	Here is an opportunity for individuals, couples or even as a club group to get some winter sun and preseason practise. It could be something for 2024 or something to explore for 2025.
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Football Fantasy League
The current standings are:
	Rank
	Team & Manager
	This week 
	TOTAL

	1
	Robandjo United, Simon Burgess
	40
	613

	2
	Alfie's Grandads, Brian Smith
	31
	545

	3
	goatedteam, TILLY THOMPSON
	21
	464


(It is time for Tilly to get rid of some of her players that are underperforming!)

Dates for your diary
· November 16th, private function in the clubhouse from 6pm.
· November 19th, East Midlands Pétanque Doubles League from 9:30 for 10:00 start.
· November 24th, Bingo, 6.30pm for a 7.30pm start.
· November 26th, Trophy Presentations & AGM, 10 for 10:30 start.
· December 1st, Bingo, 6.30pm for a 7.30pm start.
· December 7th, private function in the clubhouse from 6pm.
· December 15th, Bumper Christmas Bingo, 6:30pm for a 7:30pm start.
· [bookmark: _Hlk150104383]December 17th, Fur & Feather pétanque charity event; all day.
· 
	

· December 17th, from 4pm:
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For Sale/Wanted
	Offered by Mrs Wood with money going to club funds
	Men’s bowls shoes, Size 11, as new apart from name inside.
£30 new on Ebay.
Best offer wins!
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	Contact: Simon Burgess



Celebrations
Please join the committee and wish your Secretary, Chris Knight, a happy birthday – the 10th of November was the day but it isn’t too late to offer your felicitations!

And finally, two suggestions for your consideration!
[image: ]
And get the sprouts on!
In addition, I have received the following as a basis for a new sign to deter anybody who might have designs on our property:
[image: ]

Don’t forget – birthdays, anniversaries and general contributions for inclusion in the newsletter to me please, via email on sburgess52@hotmail.co.uk
I will be publishing Christmas greetings in the next newsletter should you want to send any!
Best regards, 
Simon
https://www.hugofox.com/community/wycliffe-bowls-club-15034/home/	             
https://en-gb.facebook.com › Places › Lutterworth › Sports club
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